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February 14, 2022
Representative Tina Liebling, Chair

House Health Finance and Policy Committee

477 State Office Building

St. Paul, MN 55155

Dear Chair Liebling:

We’re writing to inform that you the Minnesota AFL-CIO supports The Keeping Nurses at the Bedside Act, HF 3242 (Olson).  HF 3242 will help ensure safe staffing levels to protect nurses and patients alike. 
The Minnesota AFL-CIO Executive Board and past Minnesota AFL-CIO Constitutional Conventions have passed resolutions in support of safe nurse staffing.  This includes resolutions in 2013 at the Executive Board meeting and State Conventions in 2016 and 2018.  The crux of all the resolutions was urging state legislative action for safe staffing for nurses.  The legislature has yet to act to ensure safe staffing for nurses at Minnesota’s hospitals.

All the resolutions passed by the Minnesota AFL-CIO have called for numerous provisions contained in HF 3242. We believe in the strongest safe nurse staffing bill possible. In past years, however, the legislature has requested more localized staffing proposals. HF 3242 meets those requests.
The Minnesota AFL-CIO supports HF 3242. We respectfully ask for your YES vote to move this legislation forward.

Thank you for your time and please contact us should you have questions.

Sincerely,
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